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Introduction: Biological medicines have revolutionised the
outlook for many patients suffering from serious illnesses,
such as: cancer, autoimmune and neurological conditions.
With patents and exclusivity periods of proprietary biological
medicines expiring, biosimilars are promising accessible
therapeutic plans, whilst potential challenges are recognised.
The objective was to develop an educational seminar on
biosimilars for the sharing of knowledge and experiences
amongst cross-sector stakeholders with an interest in the
field.

Method: In August 2021, the Academy for Patient Centred
Excellence and Innovation in Regulatory Sciences, under the
auspices of the Malta Medicines Authority (MMA), in
collaboration with local specialists and an international
academic, organised an interactive seminar on biosimilars.
The six-hour programme comprised of a series of
presentations, a discussion and a networking session. The
initiative was part financed by the Internationalisation
Partnership Awards Scheme Plus (IPAS*) of the Malta Council
for Science and Technology (MCST).

Results: The academic activity was awarded two Continuing
Professional Development (CPD) points by the Malta College
of Doctors. 75 national and international participants working
in the public and private health sectors, including
representatives of pharmaceutical and biotechnological
companies, patient advocates, regulatory affairs
professionals, policy makers, procurement officers,
physicians, pharmacists, nurses, and academics participated
actively. Topics encompassed development, safety,
prescribing and switching, economic considerations, impact
on healthcare and the future of the biosimilar market.
Barriers to uptake, and factors that contribute to long-term
sustainability of biosimilars, were also addressed.

Conclusions: The seminar served a good purpose to
disseminate information and as a key platform amongst
different stakeholders. The academic platform within the
MMA proved crucial to co-ordinate and lead such educational
initiatives. The nature of the seminar provided a window into
the composite landscape of biosimilars and presented an
opportunity for the MMA to strengthen international
relationships and foster collaborative impetus for long-lasting
research consortia, knowledge propagation, pharmaceutical
innovation and healthcare sustainability.
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